UL CAVERSHAM o i<

Read in 4,000 homes

544 PRICE 25p

GIRL GUIDING ROCKS AT
CENTENARY CELEBRATION

If you were anywhere near Rivermead Leisure Centre on a
Sunday in March, your toes would have started tapping to the
sound of the well-known tunes from the hit show Joseph and the
Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat. If you had looked into the large
hall there, you would have witnessed over 150 members of
Girlguiding in Berkshire, aged from only just six to 60 plus, giving
their all in two performances, playing to audiences totalling well
over 1300. There was dancing on stage, dancing in the aisles, and
there’s no doubt that the audience’s toes were well and truly
tapping. The place was filled with Rainbows, Brownies and
Guides from across the whole of Berkshire.

It all started about a year ago, when thoughts were turning to
what spectacular events could be put together to make
Girlguiding’s Centenary Year 2010 a truly memorable one. Our
County Commissioner, Sue Kidd, had the idea of putting on a
show - one in which as many people as wanted to could perform.
Joseph was chosen because it lends itself so well to large numbers
in chorus and dance. The number of girls who wanted to take part
was overwhelming and the auditions were as closely fought as
any professional ones.

Girls from Caversham Brownie and Guide units were well
represented, being selected for some of the key parts, including
Joseph himself, some of the brothers and the essential role of
narrator. For some, their training in our church choirs (St
Andrew’s and St Peter’s were certainly represented) definitely
paid dividends. Other girls from Caversham took part in the
chorus, as dancers, in the band, and as stage hands and Catharine

‘ Sharman, a member of St Peter’s Choir, directed the 100 strong
chorus!

So, after five months hard work in rehearsals, which had
gradually become longer and more frequent, the whole show
finally came together. Everyone knew her part and every aspect of
the performances was slick and professional. The staging was
simple, but effective, allowing the music and performers to shine
through. The chorus was decked out in specially printed T-shirts
in all the colours of the rainbow and more besides. All in all, it
was a truly spectacular, colourful and memorable event and a
fantastic experience for those who took part.

None of this would have been possible without the help of a
willing band of volunteers, not all of whom are members of
Girlguiding.

If you have skills you would like to share, or could give a little
time to Girlguiding, please contact us at
cavershamguides@hotmail.co.uk Catharine Sharman
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Caversham Clergy

ANGLICAN

Revd Derek Chandler, 20 St Barnabas Road.

Tel: 947 8239.

www.saintbarnabas.org.uk

Revd Nigel Jones, St Andrews Vicarage,
Harrogate Road. Tel: 947 2788
www.standrewscaversham.org

Revd Alveen Thoresen, 25 Ilkley Road, Caversham,
RG4 7BD. Tel: 946 4786

Revd Keith Knee-Robinson, 8 Hewett Close,
Caversham, RG4 7ER Tel: 947 7868

Revd Dan Tyndall, The Rectory, 20 Church Road,
Caversham. Tel: 0118 947 9505

CAVERSHAM PARK ECUMENICAL
PARTNERSHIP

Revd Margaret Dimmick, 12 Lowfield Road,
Caversham Park. Tel: 947 0258

Heather Wilson, 15 Northbrook Road, Caversham
Park. Tel: 947 5152

METHODIST TEAM MINISTRY

Rev Jenny Dowding, 72 Highmoor Road. Tel: 947 2223
Deacon Becky Bawden, | Forge Close, Caversham RG4
8BG. Tel: 948 2530

BAPTIST
Paul Rhodes. Tel: 954 5353

GRACE CHURCH (formerly Caversham Hill
Chapel)
Colin Gault. Tel: 948 4151

ROMAN CATHOLIC

Fr Giles Goward, The Presbytery, 2 South View Avenue.
Tel: 947 1787.

Deacon Mike Walker, Tel: 07786 836146

Fr Christopher Bester, 18 Peppard Road, Sonning
Common. Tel: 972 3418

NEW TESTAMENT CHURCH OF GOD
Rev H R Gayle Tel: 946 3009 (contact)

TALKING POINT
by

Colin Ferguson

PARISH OFFICES

ST BARNABAS
St. Barnabas Centre Parish Office
Tuesday and Thursday 8 30am-10.30am

Tel: 947 6310 www.saintbarnabas.org uk

ST PETER’S

Church House, Caversham

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 9.30am-12.30pm

Tel: 947 1703 Email: parishoffice@stpetercaversham.idps.co.uk

THE
“POP-IN” CENTRE

IN CHURCH HOUSE

Open: Tuesdays and Thursdays

10am to 12 noon

Pop in for a cup of coffee or tea in
pleasant company

ELECTION TIME

Well here we are again! Election time is upon us and our trust level in
politicians is at an all time low. Thankfully in Reading we have not been
so sullied by the expenses scandal as we have been served by two good
local members. You might not be aware of the fact that they are amongst
the majority who did nothing wrong, as it is the wrongdoers who make
the news. The trouble was that a genuine and newsworthy problem
soon became more like a witch hunt and the newshounds were in full
cry. Sadly some have been more interested in making news rather than
just reporting it.

The most distressing thing about this furore is that people are begin-
ning to think it is not worth voting. My Christian conscience however has
always told me it is my right and duty to vote. So in spite of all the invec-
tive that has been spread about | will vote, not against anyone but for
what | believe and for the local candidate who will best represent me.

There are those who say Christianity should not mix with politics but
the whole Christian message is intensely political even though Christians
have a wide and honest view about which party to support. Whichever
one it is we must try to ensure that we have a just and ethical parliament
which is based on truth, honesty and a genuine care for the whole of our
community and do so through our own elected member. Neither the
members of parliament whose greed has appalled us nor the newspa-
pers which have revelled in this have done us any favours. They have
undermined our willingness to vote and as such are no friend to the elec-
torate or to the truth.

When | see nations that have been deprived of the freedom to vote for
so long standing, at risk to their very life, to have that freedom, then |
despair at our negativity. The great South African election where it took
three days for everyone to vote still stands as a landmark in internation-
al history. We sometimes forget that our ancestors suffered and died to
get us the right to vote. We owe it to our history and to our future to use
that vote, whomever we vote for.

The greatest triumph of any terrorist group is to deprive people of the
right to choose.

The negativity of some newspapers could yet be as destructive as any
act of terrorism if it stops us from using our right to vote. Making people
think that it is not worth voting is the first step to power being in the
hands of those we would not want.

We have a good system of government, though it can always be
improved, but we elect human beings and not saints. There will always
be those who do not measure up to its highest standards as parliament
must operate with our human frailty and weakness as well as with hon-
our.

As such | dislike the inference that we should vote for the party leader
or focus on the main parties as if other views are unimportant, our gov-
ernment has never been and never should be some sham beauty con-
test or a gamble on a winner. We vote for parties to reflect our views and
not for some pseudo presidential exercise.

With all its problems we need a government and our vote is all we
have to show what we feel. If you don'’t like the big parties then the little
ones will enjoy your support. Whatever we do, we cannot do nothing.
Our vote is a symbol of our freedom.

Colin Ferguson is a lay preacher of the United Reformed Church
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GARDEN DESIGN & BUILD

o Full design & landscaping service
« Portfolio available to view with
highlights online
« Project featured in Garden Design
Journal
« DGD qualified (Diploma in Garden
Design)
Visit: wannn.nidkbalduvin
or Call: 0118 959417
Mob: 07801 284377

TAYLOR BRICKWORK

Specialising in Extensions, Conservatory Bases.

Garden walls, Repointing and General
Alterations

For a Free Estimate or any Advice, please call
us on
Reading: 0118 9673912 or 07990 810101
Email: t
Quality and Reliability Assured

brickwork@vahoo.co.uk

Soft Furnishings,
Loose Covers, Curtains,
Drapes, Re-upholstery

John Kitcher & Son

55 Gatehampton Road,
Goring, Reading RG8 0EN

Tel: 01491 872103

M.]. GODDARD

Builder and Decorator
FREE ESTIMATES

18 GOSBROOK ROAD
CAVERSHAM
READING

BERKSHIRE Telephone 947 5582

around you?

people in your community?

visits to the sick and housebound.

|

e

% NEIGHBOUR

@ Would you like to make life better for the people
@ Can you spare a few hours a week or month to help
We offer essential transport to the elderly and disabled and

Please contact us if you would like to help:
0118 948 3466
Monday to Friday 9.30am-11.30am

Church House 59 Church Street Caversham RG4 8AX

Additional copies of the
CAVERSHAM BRIDGE

may be obtained from
Church House, 59 Church Street or
WordPlay 18 Prospect Street

Caversham Bridge

Contributions for the June 2010 issue
should be sent to St Peter’s Parish Office
by Tuesday May 4th. The date for the July
2010 issue is Tuesday June 8th 2010.

Email:
parishoffice @stpetercaversham.ldps.co.uk

Advertising copy for the June 2010 issue
should be sent to Mr A Wright, Twigmoor,
Upper Warren Avenue, Caversham, by
Friday 30th April 2010. The date for the
July 2010 issue is Friday June 4th 2010.

The newspaper produced by the members of the Anglican, Roman
Catholic and Free Churches of Caversham and Mapledurham for
the local community.

EDITORS: Mr Eric Chappell, Mr Alan Bradbury, Mr Philip DeVille,
Mrs Myra Emerson, Mrs Rhona Flower, Mrs Pat Williams.

clo Church House, 59 Church Street, Caversham. RG4 8AX Tel:
947 1703. Email: parishoffice @stpetercaversham.idps.co.uk

ADVERTISEMENT MANAGER: Mr A Wright, Twigmoor, Upper Warren
Avenue, Caversham RG4 7EB Tel: 947 6958.
Email: Alanwright77 @aol.com

CIRCULATION MANAGER: Mrs Carol Moloney, 19 Woodcote Way,
Caversham RG4 7HE. Tel: 947 1370.

COMPANY CHAIRMAN: Mrs Marjorie Tillman, 30 Cardinal Close,
Caversham, Tel 947 5711.

COMPANY SECRETARY: Mrs Catharine Sharman, 12 Sheepwalk,
Caversham RG4 8

COMPANY TREASURER: Mrs J Belcher, 33 The Ridgeway,
Caversham RG4 8NX. Tel: 947 4772

POSTAL SUBSCRIPTION MANAGER: Mrs D. Moore, 8 Springfield
Mews, Surley Row, Caversham RG4 7QA. Tel: 947 3713

The Editors wish to make it clear that the views expressed in this
newspaper do not necessarily reflect the opinion of the board.

The Editors also would like to bring to readers’ notice that the inclu-
sion of advertisements in this paper does not mean an endorsement
of the products or of the services offered.

Published by Caversham Christian News Ltd, Church Street,
Caversham, Reading RG4 8AX Tel: 0118 947 1708.

Typeset by Caversham Print & Design, 2a Randolph Road,

Reading RG1 8EG

Tel: 0118 939 1981 Fax: 0118 959 8090

E-mall; splat@cavershamprint.co.uk

Printed by Newbury Weekly News (Printers) Lt, Newspaper House,
Faraday Road, Newbury, Berkshire RG14 2DW.
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Following the success of last year’s art
exhibition, three local artists (members of
St Andrew’s) have invited three more to put
on a second exciting show called May Be at
St Andrew’s Church, Caversham on April
30th, 7-9pm and May 1st-3rd, 3-7pm.

Just like last year’s family event on the
May Day bank holiday weekend, this is a
contemporary art exhibition in a religious
space, and not a religious art exhibition.
However the church does provide a very
special and reflective setting in which to
share some thoughts about art and life.

"We are so lucky to have this beautiful
church, which should be here for the bene-
fit of the whole comunity, not just regular
churchgoers, so it’s been great to be able to
host such an exciting and interesting exhi-
bition." said Revd Nigel Jones about last
year’s event.

The variety of artwork includes photogra-
phy, etchings, sculptures, drawings and
installations as well as some interactive
work. There will also be a range of activities
and events throughout the weekend as well
as a café (open daily). Entrance is free.

A INE

You are invited to take part in the exhibi-
tion by bringing a potted plant (not special-
ly bought). These will be placed on the wall
outside the church creating a line of colour.
At the end of the exhibition you may leave
your plant for another visitor to the church,
choosing another plant to take home or col-
lect your original plant. We hope to create
a living wall reflecting the local communi-
ty and richness of nature at the start of May.

i COIoOUr

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

SUE RYDER CARE -

CHILTERN CHALLENGE

The Chiltern Challenge Walk on
Sunday 6th June is a sponsored
walk consisting of two circular,
off road walks, starting and finish-
ing at Nettlebed Hospice.

The routes have been
redesigned for this year, with the
five mile and thirteen mile routes
following footpaths around the
Chilterns, providing walkers with
some spectacular views!

If you have a love for walking
and like a challenge or just want a
fun and active family day ouf, you
are sure to have a wonderful time,
while raising much needed funds
for a very worthy cause.

Entry fee in advance is £5 for
adults & £2 for children (under

Langti

Sinion

16). Entry on the day will be £10
for adults and £5 for children or
£25 for a family of two adults and
up to three children.

To register go to: www.sueryder-
care.org/chilternchallengewalk or
for more information please con-
tact the Fundraising Dept. on:
01491 641070.

The 2010 Sue Ryder Care
Midnight Walk will be taking
place on Sat 8th May and will be
bigger and better than ever! For
more information please contact
the Fundraising Dept on: 01491
641070

or email:

fundraising.
nettlebed@suerydercare.org

- The spring concert of the Langtree Sinfonia, conducted by Paul Cox,
will be held in Dorchester Abbey, Dorchester-on-Thames on Sunday

May 9th at 7.00pm.

The evening starts with Sibelius’s tone poem The Swan of Tuonela
and then Nils Franke will perform Schumann’s Piano Concerto in A
minor. The evening will be rounded off with Schumann’s evocative 3rd
Symphony, the so-called Rhenish Symphony. Tickets, costing £8.50
(adults), £7.50 (patrons), £4.00 (students) are available at the door, from
“Inspiration’ The Arcade, Goring or 0118 941 5498.

remembrance.

Memorial service for Imogen Martin

Many readers will remember former Caversham resident Imogen
Martin (formerly Pravda) who died in February at her home in
Kingsbridge South Devon, aged 62. A memorial service to celebrate
her life will be held at Caversham Heights Methodist Church on
Saturday 8th May at 11.30am. Her family (Helen, Tom, Isobel and
Georgia) invite all who knew her to join them at this service of
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Open Day

Caversham (I:l'(,e'ﬁi 1t Club

\__ )

al

Come and try this traditional way of spend-
ing an English afternoon at Albert Park

If you thought croquet was for the upper
crust, Caversham Croquet Club will disillu-
sion you!

If you want to find out more about croquet
or just want to try it, the club invites you and
your friends to come to Albert Road Park on
Monday 31st May from 10 am to sundown (£1
entrance charge).

It is a game combining physical skills and
mental cunning.

Mallets and balls are provided and advice
and coaching will be available. Try a short
game and then sit under the walnut tree sip-
ping tea and eating [your own] cucumber
sandwiches. Flat shoes are advised. Children
over 10 are welcome to play.

Looking for some gentle exercise? Or per-
haps the opportunity to play a sport enjoyed
by both men and women of all ages, and make
new friends?

Throughout the summer, starting on 21st
May, each Friday evening from 6.00 pm,
Caversham Bowling Club will be open to any-
one who would like to come along and try
their hand. The only requirements are flat-
soled shoes and enthusiasm. Our members
will be on hand to offer advice and instruc-
tion.

The club has a friendly atmosphere with a
licensed bar, and organises social events
throughout the year. Come along and try your
hand, you may be pleasantly surprised.

Ample free parking is available next to the
green in the Recreation Ground, Albert
Road.

For more information, contact Sue Reeves
on 947 5857.
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Sketches Sometimes

ALEX LOWTH
Gardening & Design

Gill Madeley nator.

Garden Design & Maintenance

Is your Garden in a Mess? Does it need an overbaul?
Are you Bored with your Borders? Like to re-plan and re-plant?

% » Garden Design * Planting Reliable Gardening Service:
i » Maintenance e Advice « One-off jobs undertaken: Gardens cleared or overhauled, major cut back or pruning.
. e - Seasonal Clearance Paintings & Commissions « Plants for places, advice and lists. Plants supplied and planted out.
= Handpn:nted_ Ffhatagraphs * Design service - for more details please telephone to discuss.
Caversham, Reading, Berkshire Hlsh Animati iR s
£ 0118 947 1178 m. 07971 742 053 Artwork & Photography Call: Alex Lowth, mobile: 07769 974 729, answer phone: 0118 947 2307
v v Mike Brand 9475178
glllmudeleygclrdende5|gn@SkY-C0m mikebrand.co.uk

- Complete installation service v
| - Open 6 days a week v/ 3
« Easy to find, parking v/ |
- Design & planning v

« Service second 1o none v
600 door options — Yes 600 v

BT

- Huge choice of appliances v

+ Management of all

Ancilliary work undertaken v

« Laminate, Granite & Corian Worktops v

OPEN
Mon-Fri 8am-5pm

AR

Established 20 years 8

b o

Everything you will ever need under one roof, the
most comprehensive range of designs available!
Come and visit our showroom to see our fresh, inno-
vative designs.
www.PiermontKitchens.co.uk

co.uk

- D




Page 4

Peter Robins

Local Builders, Maintenance, Repairs
30 years experience: Fully insured
Roofing, Guttering, Soffits
Internal/external alterations
Painting, Decorating, Tiling
Garden Walls, Fencing, Patios
Enquiries: 0118 948 2357/07702 184784

web design

Atftractive
Affordable
Web Sites
Efficient. jargon-free web design &
hosting.
Helping small businesses fo get started on
the web.

www.AnneGarrison.co.uk

0118 947 4244

‘ ] PROBLEMS?
\ WHY NOT LET

‘ NIMBLE FINGERS
SORT OUT YOUR
ALTERATIONS AND REPAIRS
TO YOUR FAVOURITE CLOTHES
CALL MAUREEN AFTER 6PM

‘ 0118 947 0212

|The Daisy Nursery School

pen term time © - 12.30

. "®¥% 2 - 5 year olds welcomel

e 3 Free sessions for three year olds
. Small 16 place Pre-schoal in
Caversham Helghts

wviw.dalsynurseryschool.co.uk

07779 047533

o Cg; z 3
INTERIOR AND
EXTERIOR DECORATING

Paper Hanging Specialist
Coving & Dado Rails Fitted
Guttering Changed

New Work & Refurbishment
Private & Commercial
Insurance Work Welcome
Fully Insured

0118 946 4007
07958 293 867

13 Hilltop Road, Caversham Heights,

K Reading RG4 7HR /

U TR TR T

&
t‘mersham Print & Design
A i 9a Randolph Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 8EB

= 0118939 1981 « Far 0118 959 8090

splat@cavershamprint.co.uk
The complete package from Design to

4 colour printing
Brochurese Booklets
s Programmess Stationery

Digital and Volume Copying

TheSignSnop

COMPLETE SIGNAGE SOLUTIONS

Bannerse Signs for Shop fronts e
e Estate Agentse Vans
e A-Boards
If you need signs or banners for anything please phone:

0118 959 8090
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Ex-Libris

have been some sort of residence or shop there
since in the cellar a well, which had been
covered over, was discovered in the 1990s,

READING 2030 VISION AND VOICE

Reading has the highest rate of injecting drug misuse in the South
East region of the UK. Eleven neighbourhoods are within the 20% most
deprived in the country. Reading station is the second b.u51est
interchange in the UK outside London. Over 40% of homes in the
private sector fail the government’s ‘decent homes standard.” Of tl.1e
adult population in Reading 24% regularly participate 1n
‘volunteering.’

These were some of the facts that confronted delegates at a
conference, entitled Vision and Voice, for volunteers in March. It was
part of an overall strategy to plan our town for the next 20 years.

The main speaker was Baroness Pitkeathley of Caversham, Chair of
the Third Sector (Volunteers) Advisory Body and Deputy Speaker of
the House of Lords. Looking at the cynicism towards politicians and
our sense of powerlessness, she stressed the importance and role of the
voluntary sector in building a sense of community. She underlined the
campaigning role of volunteers in expressing local views, in equipping
people with life skills so enabling their role of challenge, and to lead in
civic renewal. With the recent recession and the inevitable spending
cuts the voluntary sector will inevitably assume a greater role in our
society.

The conference consisted of a mix of addresses, open forum question
and answer sessions and very fluid breakout groups. The 100 plus
delegates chose their areas of interest or expertise to draft ideas for
analysis and feeding into the programme setting the agenda for the next
20 years. While this is an ambitious project we have to ask whether we
want to do something to help our future community or not.

The 24% who regularly volunteer have given their answer. Many
reading this paper are in that group. But everyone has a skill that can
be used whether related to career or lifelong hobby. It may be practical,
organisational, supportive, lecturing, writing, accounting, in short
‘living.’

After the ‘years of plenty’ 25% of the children and 11% of the
population in Reading live in some of the most deprived areas of our
country while 25% of our children live in its richest areas. What will
be the effect of the ‘years of famine’ that most politicians threaten us
with?

A practical example

Looking at the statistics for free school meals in Reading schools
which are the main statistic (not an absolute measure) used to assess
societal deprivation from those benefits that most of us consider give
life a quality of well-being and happiness, how are we doing in
Reading? Here is an extract from those figures of free school meals.
Judge for yourselves:

Number of children with free school meals:

Caversham Wards - 199 out of a population of about 31 000

Whitley Ward - 603 of a population of about 10 000

The disparity between the two areas is clear.

How are our selective schools fulfilling this crucial role in advancing
the betterment of children from our disadvantaged groups? At Reading
School one pupil has free school meals and at Kendrick there are two.

If one suggested that educational attainment was linked to race it
would be considered an unfounded, bigoted and racially prejudiced
statement. However I do hear the comment that these underachieving
areas ‘bring it on themselves’ in that the people are somehow
intellectually inferior and so find themselves in a life cycle of social
inadequacy. These are the same arguments used by racists and do not
bear scrutiny. However what does bear scrutiny is the fact that if this is
the state of Reading now, what will it be like after several years of
financial cuts.

No single solution

The voluntary sector is not just about filling in the shortfall through
a free workforce. It should also be a pressure group to challenge the
politicians and raise the profile and impact of community
involvement. If you want a contact then look up
www.strongertogether.org.uk

This is a really interesting website

WORDPLAY

Our shops are at the centre of the community. The character of our
village is both determined by and determines the character of our
community. So when one of our pivotal shops changes hands it is of
interest to us all who are interested in ‘community.’

WordPlay is the book and toyshop on.Prospect Street. The building
is one of the oldest shops in Caversham. In fact we are not sure when
it started. Somewhere in the middle of the 19th century it was a
sweetshop run by the Talbot sisters. These ladies were related to a
Caversham dynasty of craftsmen and traders. For instance we know
that the farnily owned boatyards on the river. Prior to that there must

The water in this well, a good 14’ deep, n

ever

changes its level and probably feeds off an

underwater stream.

At one point the building was a bakers with

its own oven. This was donated in 198

4 to

Reading Museum by John and Lindsay
Mullaney when they bought the premises

from Parslows the bakers and transfe
Caversham Bookshop from further up
street.

rred

the

After 25 years John and Lindsay were

succeeded by Chris and Julia at WordPlay

and

now they have passed the baton on-to Deidre

Smith. Deirdre has lived in Caversham s

ince

1997. Both she and her husband commuted to
London daily, but as their little boy is growing
up (he is now five) Deirdre looked for a change
of life style. Chris and Julia were looking to
move on themselves after five years during
which they built up the toy and bookshop

concept. This was ideal timing for Dei
who has now taken over the business.
Let us hope that Caversham people

rdre

will

support the traders in this historic building
which has been at the centre of the Caversham

community for well over a century.

f

M. D. Howlett

architectural consultant

(0118) 947 7117

20 years experience in all aspects of
domestic and commercial
architecture, including designs, local
authority applications and contract
administration
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CAVERSHAM HEATH
GOULF CLWB

TUESDAY SPECIAL
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MORNING COFFEE ~AFTERNOON TEAS
HOME COOKED MEALS ~ BEAUTIFUL VIEWS

Open to the general public 7 days a week
Full menu available 9am - 4pm
Enquiries: 0118 947 8600
Caversham Heath Golf Club
Chazey Heath, Mapledurham

AUCTIONEERS ¢ VALUERS ¢
CHARTERED SURVEYORS
The local firm with the international
reputation — Est. 1901

PERIODIC & MONTHLY AUCTIONS
At Reading Market
ANTIQUE FURNITURE & CHATTELS
VALUATIONS FOR ALL
PURPOSES
FREE VERBAL VALUATIONS & HOUSE
VISITS
FREE VALUATIONS AT OUR OFFICE
ON
MONDAY ATERNOONS 2 — 4 pm
PLEASE CALL US — WE WOULD BE
DELIGHTED TO HELP
ALL INFO, CATALOGUES & RESULTS ON THE

3| Great Knollys Street
Reading, Berkshire RG| 7HU

+44 (0)118 950 8611
Fax: +44 (0)1 18 950 5896

Website: www.tsauction,co.uk Email: Inlc@(hlmbleby-sl\urlnnd.co.uk
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CHRISTIAN AID WEEK

Christian Aid Week 2010 takes place from
Sunday 9th May to Saturday 15th May.

The annual Christian Aid Walk is on
Saturday 15th May and is as usual over
five, 10 or 15 mile courses starting from Bix
Village Hall at 8.30am.

Anyone who would like to take part in
these pleasant country walks can obtain
application forms and all details either
from their church Christian Aid
representative or direct from Keith
Stephen-Evans (947 3619). The walks are

suitable for all ages and can be an enjoyable
morning’s outing.

The Christian Aid Service this year will
be at St John’s Church on Sunday 9th May
at 6.30pm. Maranda St John Nicolle will be
the guest speaker from Christian Aid.

The Caversham street collections have
decreased over the last two years, mainly
due to a shortage of collectors. Please
answer your church representative’s plea
for help or just volunteer your services even
if only to collect from part of a road.

A Visit to the Mayor’s Parlour

On a gridlocked evening in March the 5th
Caversham Brownies visited the Mayor’s
Parlour in Reading. The Mayoress, Mrs
Pugh, was leader of the unit in days past
and was very pleased to welcome the girls.
The Mayor waited patiently in the Civic
Centre foyer while we all battled through
the traffic.

The Mayor told the girls a little about his
work and introduced them to his mascot
Fred Bear. He showed the girls his chain of
office and explained that each link was
engraved with the name of one of the
previous 17 Mayors and that his name
would be added at the end of his term of
office.

At this point one of the girls went to the
toilet and came back and announced that
the toilet was ‘really cool’ which

precipitated a rush of children discovering
they needed to pay a visit!

The highlight of the evening was trying on
the Mayor’s robes and hat. Everyone had a
go, wearing both the Mayor’s robe and the
Deputy Mayor’s robe with much excitement
and giggling. Snowy Owl tried on the chain
of office and was rather pleased with the
result.

After a squash and chocolate biscuit
break, two of the girls, Mia and Aino, made
their Brownie Promise. Hopefully they will
remember the occasion when they are older.

After signing the visitors’ book, receiving
a Mayor Bear each and making a quick visit
to the council chamber, our evening was
over. We would like to thank Mr and Mrs

Pugh for being such lovely hosts and giving
us a really special evening.

If you have skills you would like to share,
or could give a little time to Girlguiding,
cavershamguides

contact us at
@hotmail.co.uk.

Aino makes her promise.
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Hemdean House School
We could be the answer for your child

Srmall Classes
Excellent Results

@ After Sehoal Care

Holiday Care

Qutstanding Pastoral Cars
Experienced Teschers
Reasonsble Fees

Unigue Family Atmasphera

Hemdean Road, Caversham, RG4 75D, Tel: 0118 8472580, e-mail:
office@hemdeanhouse.co.uk, web-site: v nameearntouse 22 Uk

SURVEYS AND
VALUATIONS

Mark
Hutchings N Tarrant & Son
Chartered Surveyor
Residential and Plumbing and Heating
Commercial Property
Wide area covered
ORI Ehied o Plumbing repairs and fitting
» Bathroom design and installation
PET CARE e Kitchen replacement
On holiday, working, = Tiling
ill or just need help? e General property maintenance
DOG WALKING and repair
LOOKING AFTER
DOGS, CATS, Telephone: 0118 9470003
RABBITS etc S
PO !Woblle. 07894 850 950
in your home or mine Email: nitarrant@supanet.com

0118 9470187

Photos: C. Smith J

Garden a bit bedraggled?

Need a tidy up?
& Annemarie Wren Garden Design here to help!
Designing your garden needn’t break the bank:

It will add to the value of your property.
Make it more saleable if you ever wanted to move
Make your garden a pleasure, not a chore

Now’s the time to act - Spring is here!
Contact us today for a free consultation

07515 000 497

annemarie.wren@ntlworld.com

Jerry's 0dd Jobs

House and Garden
Maintenance & Repairs
Decorating inside and out
Flat Pack Assembly
Bicycle Repairs

Ring Jerry
0774 695 9463

One to One
intermet computer
training for all ages

abilities
Using your own
machine &
software - at your
own pace

Help with installing
saoftware or setiing
up Infemet
connections

Anne Garrison
0118 947 4244

info@annegarrison.co,uk

N

* CONTACT LENSES

+ COMPUTER ASSISTED TOTALLY PROFESSIONAL
VISION EXAMINATION
* GLAUCOMA TESTING * EYECARE

* COMPETITIVE PRICES
* ONE HOUR SERVICE

OPPOSITE WAITROSE

Rob v
* QUALITY OPHTHALMIC
« SERVICE N OPTICIANS
* FASHION
* ZEISS =fimty cuccCl

CENTRE CalvinKlen Christian Dior (a0na) Aman
» BUDGET FRAMES g
 DESIGNER FRAMES ROBIN JAMES OPTICIAN

S
44, CHURCH STREET, CAVERSHAM
READING TEL: 0118 947 2099

|

< Mrs Samantha Vistuer
£ BSc (Hons), MChS, HPC Regis

d font: hildh

¢ from

Experi

For a Clinic appointment please call:

TEL: 0118 946 3401

CHIROPODIST/PODIATRIST

6 Victoria Road, Caversham, Reading, RG4 7QY

d to the elderly
From corns to in-growing toe nails, foot pain to veruccas
Diabetic, Poor circulation, Rheumatoid patients welcome

Specialist Treatments Biomechanics, Orthotics & Nail Surgery

vip

A
¥

Mobile: 07831 553314

CARTER

20 Portman Road,
Reading RG30 1EA

Telephone Reading (0118) 967 7033

ELECTRICAL

For all Electrical Requirements
SECURITY LIGHTING & ALARMS

NEEE ElE

A APPROVID CONTRACTOR




Page 6

MIKE
THOMAS
OND Forestry
Tree Surgery
& Landscaping

8 Randolph Road, Reading, Berks
Telephone: 0118 957 4896

[ GUTTERS, SOFFITS
AND FASCIAS

« Full Replacement ¢ Guttering and Downpipe Repairs
« Clearing and Cleaning * Guaranteed for 10 years
« Full Public Liability Insurance ¢ Police Checked
1 welcome inspection of
previous work
Call Garry @ Abelclean for FREE estimate
0118 947 5696 or
07974 089978

‘us. The bishop used his
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CHURCHES

News from Paih of Our Lady
and St Anne

Bishop William Kenney, our Area Bishop, came to the parish of O}llll
ister the

Lady and St Anne on Thursday, 25th March to admin

sacrament of Confirmation.
Thirty six young people,
mostly from St Anne’s
school, were confirmed.
Bishop Kenney spoke
about how sometimes
unexpected things happen
in our lives (it was the feast
of the Annunciation).
Sometimes they are good
changes and sometimes
not, but God is always with

own unexpected move back

CELEBRATING THE
FEAST OF ST. PATRICK

On Saturday 13th March St. Anne’s Parish
Hall was transformed into a Ballroom of
Romance to celebrate the feast of St. Patrick.
Music was provided by Bartley Coyne and higs
band and as soon as the first note was played
couples took to the beautiful, sprung, maple
floor displaying skills that would not look out
of place on Strictly Come Dancing.

During the interval, entertainment was
provided by dancers from the Dunlop-
Munnelly School of Irish Dancing who
dazzled with their Riverdance routines. The
climax of the cabaret was a display by the
award winning senior team from the Feeney
School of Irish Dancing who reunited
especially for the evening. After the interval,
those attending were inspired to have a go at

#

mE @l e®

E&',W Sto"kes le'nbmg from Stockholm o ceili dancing and thoroughly enjoyed an
& Heating Engineer | Birmingham as an energetic Siege of Ennis. For the rest of the
Corgi registered for 30 years illustration. evening the dance floor was full and even
siiter Jthe & feeremony, those who professed to having two left.feet

Full Central Heating Systems and Boiler replacement specialists refreshments were served
in the Cenacle, the
traditional Confirmation
cake was cut and the bishop

was able to stay a while to :
talk to the newly confirmed Bishop Kenney with some of the newly
confirmed.

were persuaded to have a go.

The evening was a wonderful social
occasion which raised in excess of £900 for
the parish Building Fund. Many thanks to all
those who worked so hard to make it such an
enjoyable and successful evening.

|
| All Boilers fitted meet latest Energy Efficiency standards
|
|

Boiler repairs, Maintenance and upgrades.

Bathroom design and installation
All general plumbing work Helyn Collins

Free & unbiased advice offered

and their families.

METHODIST NEWS

It was a Maundy Thursday evening with a difference as the two
Methodist Churches in Caversham joined together at Caversham Heights
Methodist Church for a Passover style fellowship meal incorporating the
sacrament of Holy Communion.

The front part of the church was arranged with tables and chairs,
colourful tablecloths, blue napkins, cutlery and glasses. It looked different.

The Rev. Jenny Dowding began by explaining why the old Jewish
Passover festival had been instituted and the significance of the various
symbols. She said it was essentially a family meal to remember the release -
of their forefathers from captivity in Egypt. It was in that context that we
shared our first course of shepherds pie and vegetables with much chatter

0118 986 9488 Mob: 07768 512060
vkwstokesplumbingandheating.com

yvale cyyest

Chartered Accountants

Household & Handyman

SALE

Saturday 8th May
10.00am - 12 noon

St Barnabas Church Hall, Grove Road, Emmer Green

To offer unwanted household, loft or shed items please
phone: Jim Dunkley 947 9997 or
Richard Gash 947 5744

Providing a personal service to many local
owner-managed businesses, including monthly
management accounts, payroll and VAT
preparation, advice on acquisitions, etc.

Free initial consultation on audit, accountancy,
taxation, trust or any other related activities.

St John's Church
Caversham

i C(;tonu(l]clll:S ST and laughter. Bible readings and songs linked the story in Exodus with the
athryn Cutts - 57 3 : St 5 . E -
e meal that Jesus shared with the disciples in the Upper Room just before his May Fair

arrest. Then there was the second course of crumble and ice cream.
¥ 2 Safurday 15th May 2010

Tables cleared, we came to the Holy Communion. This, too, was 2.00pm
different as on the communion table were seven chalices and seven plates
each with a small loaf of bread. One was given to each table and we served
each other. After a time of prayer and a hymn the lights were extinguished
and we left the church in silence.

It had been a very different evening.

Stalls include cakes, books, bric-a-brac, toys, tombola
and raffle

St. Andrew’s Church, Caversham Heights
(Albert Road RG4 7PL)
Eucharist Service with

prayers for healing
wholeness and peace

o o .
Catering with Flair
Creative Cuisine for all Occasions
Vegetarian Dishes a Speciality!
We can provide all or part of the menu for your
function whatever the size!
» Tasty Canapés and Starters
e Unusual Seasonal Salads
e Creative Main Courses
e Delicious Desserts
* Scrumptious Afternoon Teas
For further details, please telephone

0118 948 38 38

Superb organic cleaning
of carpets, curtains,
upholstery and leather

- Organic carpet and upholstery cleaning
- Leather upholstery cleaned & conditioned
- Curtains & mattresses deep cleaned in situ
- Allergy treatments available
::)’ZC?;;S:?E 'ir;dﬁf::j]cc";f::;gzg ;;f ‘Estélgvé\ﬁ:s - Modern and oriental rug cleaning offered
xia;uc able to give friendly impartial advice on all ouard gy g prOteCtion
« All work fully insured and guaranteed

at 7.30pm on the first Thursday of every month

All welcome!

supported by the local branch of ? & The Guild of 5t Raphael
The Guild of St. Raphac! AR e SIEEERS

ESTATE AGENCY

aspects of the sale of residential property.
Our services includes:

® Free valuations

@ Probate valuations

® Accompanied viewings

® Advertising in both Reading and Henley

Remove

newspapers Rem°Ye , ? / St. Barnabas : \
Odour  Dust Mites  Bacteria  Allergies PARISH CENTRE

@ Professional staff who live within the area
® Regular up-date reports

® Sirong local reputation for obtaining results
® Discreet marketing services

Grove Road, Emmer Green

OPEN
Tuesdays and Thursdays
8.30 — 10.30 a.m.
Wednesdays 10.30 — 11.30 a.m.

Safeclean

T flrnishing care W,,M';t/ﬁn@:

Call Ryan Dowling now for a FREE no obligation quotation:

0808 143 1329

www.safeclean-ryandowling.co.uk

If you are looking to move now or in the near future
please feel free in either calling into our offices in
Bridge Street, Caversham or telephoning us at the

number below
0118 947 0511
email: sales@walmsley.co.uk
9 Bridge Street, Caversham RG4 8AA

EVERYONE WELCOME TO DROP IN
for tea, coffee,

conversation and
\ company

- @0 P T )

| REUEN BR 1
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° HUNDREDS OBSERVE HOLY EASTER EVE WITNESS BY
: WEEK AND EASTER CAVERSHAM CHURCHES
=t
I Large congregations have typified the observance of Easter this year. s
Certainly that has been the experience at St Barnabas, Emmer Green, where
many people have attended various services.
Palm Sunday saw the traditional procession with palms from Hall to
Church followed by a dramatised reading of The Passion according to St
Luke, whilst The Encouragers presented the Easter Story to the Junior =
Church. On Maundy Thursday, before the commemoration of the Last
Supper around a central nave altar, the Vicar, the Revd Derek Chandler,
following Christ’s actions of washing his disciples’ feet, washed the feet of a
token number from the congregation. After the Communion, the altar was
stripped and a watch kept until midnight. On Good Friday a series of
meditations coincided with the last hour that Jesus hung on the cross.
Dawn on Easter Day at St Barnabas is special: 24 people of all ages
gathered in the Church at 5.45am in darkness just as the dawn chorus was
@  starting before the new Pascal candle was lit from a fire in the church X
@ gounds. The Light of Christ was then processed into the church bringing Under the banner. of Church-es Together in Caversham, members of the various
the light into darkness. churches gathered in St Martin’s Precinct on the morning of Easter Eve to sing
® Later in the morning the Church was filled completely with a congregation sefisonal hymns and briefly pray toget}'ler.. This act of witr}ess demonstrated the
o of over 200 for the Family Communion; extra chairs had to be brought in to wish to celebrate and show deeper unity in Christ; to remind people of the true
S prevent the ‘house full’ signs having to be put up. meaning of Easter;to share the love of God with the people of Caversham, to spread
& a little happiness and to share the good news that Jesus, having died for us so that
I we might know forgiveness and new life, had conquered evil and death, once, for
all, and for ever.

This act of witness was organised thanks to the enthusiasm of Heather Wilson
and the Revd Margaret Dimmick of Caversham Park Church. The singing,0 with
violin and guitar accompaniment, attracted the attention of passers by - several of

s whom joined in. Even the hollow Easter eggs that were given out were a symbol,
reminding people of the tomb in which Jesus was placed by his friends and which
was found empty on the first Easter morning because Jesus is risen!

THE ENCOURAGERS SPREAD THE GOOD
NEWS OF EASTER

On 22 and 23 March over 400 Year 1, 2 and Reception children from Emmer
Green and The Hill Primary Schools, and Emmer Green Pre-School heard and saw
The Encouragers (the St Barnabas puppet group) tell the Easter Story. What
® happened is best told through the lovely thank-you note from one of the children.
® Rebecca wrote: The man and the donkey told a story of Jesus. A King was on the
donkey’s back. We sang a song and here it is: A king rode on a donkey, a king rode
@ on a donkey, a king rode on a donkey and his name is Jesus. Jesus said this is the
° i last time I will be with you. He took them to a quiet place. Some guards took Jesus
< o.semssand killed him. They took the body and kept it. Two days later it had gone. Two
g angels said Jesus is not dead. He is alive

|l CAVERSHAM WELCOMES ITS FIRST COMMUNITY PRIEST ey told the people

The donkey was obviously the star of the
show as can be seen on this thank-you card
from Emmer Green Primary School!

A large congregation from Caversham and friends from further
afield, including Macclesfield (the last parish of the new priest),
gathered in St John the Baptist Church on 10 March for the licensing
by the Bishop of Reading of the Revd Jeremy Tear as Community
Priest in the parishes of St John’s and St Peter’s with St Margaret’s,
Mapledurham.

In the Liturgy of Licensing, representatives of the parish of St John
the Baptist, the Churches of St Peter and St Margaret and the
Ministry Team severally presented to Jeremy Tear symbols of
ministry, as did, jointly, Father Giles Goward and Deacon Becky
Bawden on behalf of Churches Together in Caversham. After
certain legal formalities and expressions of welcome to Jeremy, the
service moved on to the Liturgy of the Sacrament in the form of
Holy Communion. Finally the congregation was sent out with
God’s blessing to proclaim the Gospel to the world, after being
fortified by refreshment in Caversham Hall.

Summerfield

RESIDENTIAL HOME

Revd Dan Tyndall, the Bishop of Reading, Revd
Jeremy Tear.

JOHN WOOLDRIDGE

PLUMBING & HEATING
ENGINEER

Over 25 years experience
Competent tradesmen will undertake central
heating, bath/shower room installations & general
plumbing and repairs large or small.

Registered with the Commission for
Social Care Inspection.
Victorian House specially converted to
provide superb standards of comfort for
15 service users.

Queen Anne’s School

Open Morning

| BREY B 1

Single and Double rooms for Respite and
Long term care.
Close to all amenities.

Saturday 8 May 10am - 12 noon

@ Independent school for girls aged || to 18
@ Academic excellence @ Superb facilities
Manager: Tracey Clark

Proprietor: Colin Robbins

4 @ Book online for summer term Taster Days

and Boarding Taster Weekend
Henley Road, Caversham
Reading.RG4 6DX
01189187333
www.qas.org.uk/admissions

4 Kidmore Road, Caversham, Reading

112 MAYFIECDIBRIVE, Telephone (0118) 947 2164

CAVERSHAM
RG4 5JT (0118) 948 2584

www.qas.org.ulc
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Building and Roofing Specialist

Tel: (0118) 947 3503 Mobile 07944 272804
FREE ESTIMATES & QUOTES
COMPETITIVE PRICES NO JOB TOO SMALL
ALSO UNDERTAKEN SMALL BUILDING JOBS
REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE

Free Estimates

CQOPSE ELECTRICAL &

SECURITY SERVICES

« ELECTRIC SHOWERS
+ EXTRA SOCKETS

« COMPLETE REWIRES

* DOOR ENTRY
« INTRUDER ALARMS
« SECURITY LIGHTING

Tel 0798 362 7742/0795 6811443

Whatever the problem, let us help
you get the best from your computer.

Competitive rate, nofixno fee.
ED Tel: 0118 948 3257
= C“’V Mob: 07847 462068
b - mark@magicmonkey.com
www magicmorikey.com

CURTAINS, BLINDS, PELMETS,
TIE BACKS ETC
ALL AT COMPETITIVE PRICES

CALL CAROLINE ON
0118 954 2448
OR 07815 610 007

ACCOUNTS & TAX

Quality personal service for all your
Accounting, Tax, VAT, Book-keeping
Free Quote Home Visits

Gerard Young 0118-987 1419

2\ jas2e0 up

Swing Dance Classes
Jive - Jitterbug - Lindy Hop - Balboa

Every Tuesday Evening
7.30pm until 10.30pm
Reading Canoe Club,
The Warren, Caversham RG4 7TH
No need to bring a partner
Absolute Beginners very welcome

www.alljazzedup.com
contact jean@alljazzedup.com
or call Jean 0780 8966928

J. D. SANSUM
& SON

ALL PLUMBING,
BATHROOMS, TAPS,
CYLINDERS, WASHERS &
ALL SMALL JOBS

4 Twin Oaks,
Emmer Green
Reading RG4 8SW

Telephone

READING 947 3003
FOR A FREE ESTIMATE
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et everything that has
breath praise God

This was the theme of the service for the Women’s World Day of
Prayer prepared by the women of the Cameroon. The service was
held at ‘St Andrew’s Church in Caversham and it was indeed a
service of praise, well attended by a congregation of men, women
and young people.

In his welcome, Rev Nigel Jones, vicar of St Andrew’s, said he
ensured he knew about the background of this world wide annual
event by googling it! Then the service began with a procession of
the ladies of the Caversham committee carrying banners from their
various churches as we sang “We are marching in the light of God”.

The organist and members of St Andrew’s choir led the joyful
singing. It was really encouraging to have some younger people
taking part both in the singing and the reading during the service.

The speaker, Rev Caroline Wilson, recalled Mary’s song of praise
on receiving the news that she was to be the mother of Jesus. She
also helped everyone to focus prayerfully on the people of the
Cameroon by showing colourful and vibrant pictures on the screen.

As the service ended with the singing of “You shall go out with
joy” all present felt uplifted and filled with the joy of the Lord
having taken part in this time of worship and praise.

Dorothy Abrey, Caversham Co-ordinator

PARENTHESIS CHOIR in Concert

|

The day before Palm Sunday the Parenthesis choir, under the
musical direction of Valerie Hoppé, performed Mozart’s Mass in C
minor at St Andrew’s Church.

The choir, supported by four young soloists Rebecca Gresson,
John Lee, Alison Underwood and Gareth Moss, not only
approached the piece with verve and stamina but put their own
stamp of conviction and accessibility on a most demanding piece.
The work itself, at once lyrical and fugal, is permeated with a spirit
of joyful thanksgiving. It was written in thanksgiving for the safe
delivery of Mozart’s first child.

Although originally written for two choirs this adaptation,
whereby the soloists replaced one of the choirs, in no way
diminished its impact. Any loss of majesty, due to lack of an
orchestra and a full second choir, was overcome by the subtlety of
expression afforded through the solo voices and by the keyboard
playing of Martin Jones, the choir’s resident accompanist.

Before the interval the soloists presented four short pieces which
maintained the spiritual tone of the evening. The choice of works by

BISHOP OF READING TO BE
NEXT BISHOP OF CHELMSFORD

Many of us who heard that the Bishop of
Reading, the Rt Revd Stephen Cottrell, had
been nominated by the Queen to be the next
Bishop of Chelmsford, received the news with
joy and sadness. Joy for Bishop Stephen and
Chelmsford as he moves on to the county of
his birth to be their Diocesan Bishop: a move
that he makes with the congratulations of our
readers and every blessing for his future
ministry. Sadness as after six happy years we,
whatever our denomination, are losing from
our midst an inspirational spiritual leader by
whom we have been privileged to be guided.
Bishop Stephen leaves us in the summer and
he and his wife Rebecca and their three sons
move with the good wishes of the people of
Caversham.

ANDREW LAKER
Carpenter — Cabinetmaker

Kitchens - Bedrooms - Studies
Storage Solutions and
General Household Carpentry
322 Kidmore Road 0118 9482021
Caversham

Reading RG4 7NG 07967 642260

Polished Off Domestic
Cleaning

Professional Service for Professional People
Daily/Weekly/Monthly/One off cleans/Spring
cleans
Holiday service available and essentials stocked
up for your return!

Tailor made to suit your needs, very cbmpetitive
rates,reliable and trustworthy service.

Please contact Heather 07824 552070 or
Ncola 07954 424487

Patrick J Manners

Chartered accountant

16 Sheridan Avenue, Caversham
Reading, Berkshire, RG4 7QD

For help with all your
accounts or tax problems

call 0118 9479162

or email patrickmanners@btconnect.c

Malcolm J. Jeffries

Interior & Exterior Decorating

Bach, Handel, Caccini and Mozart was not only complementary to Building Maintenance
the main work but a thoughtful introduction to it.
I have attended many Parenthesis choir events and this must rank
amongst their finest. Under Valerie Hoppé’s direction the choir
continues to move forward and I would strongly recommend you PHONE 01189472040 22 Buxton Avenue
ensure you hear their next performance. If you would like to find | | MOBILE 07768 376210 Cavemham;ﬁgm;
out more about the choir then visit their website Berks
www.parenthesis.org.uk J.M. RG4 78U
PETER BU » ‘n’
RTON | SpicCKTSpfN | PICK SMITH Belcher Turf Co.
T e e DT ¢ General Builder J. V. BELCHER
PAINTER & DECORATOR DOMESTIC Small Building Works BUSY SINCE 1960
PRIVATE & CLEANING SERVICE Pr ””""’[)’ Maintenance May we quote you for all
SUB-CONTRACT T — i Garden work?
GENERAL --me/rmhﬁlx‘ﬂnﬁ No Job too Small Large or sm‘,a” jobs Welcom,e'
MAINTENANCE & i Prompt attention to all enquiries.
REPAIRS Al AU ok rivibed, Free Estimates Turf supplied only
ESTIMATES/FREE ADVICE N . or
: S ESUsIolyEqrs Turf supplied and laid
et R Rt
TEL: READING : ,,",’m Y Cavershan: Phone Reading 0118 947 3124
U6 BTk Tel: 0791 429 5167 0118 9482504 or 07860 842760
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Where I grew up, we called them May-flowers. The
May-flowers by the local stream were a sign that spring
had really arrived, so to a small boy it seemed odd to be
told that the doctor was coming in his
Mayflower — which turned out to be the
kind of car he drove.

May-flowers opened at the beginning
of May, or so we thought, though in
some seasons it may actually have been
April.

In other parts of the country, they
were called Cuckoo-flowers, because
they were thought to open when the
cuckoo arrived. Richard Mabey, in hig
book “Flora Britannica”, gives a table of
the dates in 1994 on which people in
different parts of the country saw the
Cuckoo-flower open, and heard the
cuckoo for the first time. In that year,
on average, the flower opened about
four days before the arrival of the
cuckoo, whether the informant was in
southern England or northern Scotland.

Geoffrey Grigson, in “The
Englishman’s Flora”, lists no fewer than
thirteen spring flowers which have % o
been called “Cuckoo-flower” across the country. Besides
the plant in question, there are the Wood Anemone, Red
Campion, Ragged Robin, Greater Stitchwort, Wood Sorrel,
Meadow Saxifrage, Water Violet, Bluebell, Lords-and-
Ladies, and various orchid species.

Major Lowsley, in his “Glossary of Berkshire Words and
Phrases”, tells us that, in Berkshire, a Cuckoo-flower was
what is more usually known as Ragged Robin.

I had long assumed that the name Lady’s-smock had
been given to the May-flower because of the intricate way

The May-flower

in which its leaves are cut, making a pattern like
smocking. Nothing so innocent! Upon further reading, 1
discover that the outer garment worn by a farm worker was
actually a smock-frock, and that a
smock was a lady’s undergarment. The
pale-coloured flowers were thought to
look like underwear.

Shakespeare says as much in the
spring song near the end of “Love’s
Labour’s Lost”, which begins:

When daisies pied and violets blue

And lady-smocks all silver-white

And cuckoo-buds of yellow hue

Do paint the meadows with delight.

He goes on to mention some of the
other joys of spring, with shepherds
piping, ploughmen getting up with the
lark, birds mating, cuckoos mocking
deceived husbands . . .
bleaching their smocks.

One can imagine our Victorian
ancestors having none of this: they
would have told you that name was a
translation of the French name of the
plant, Chemise de Notre Dame, the

. flowers were a symbol of purity, and
that when the old calendar was in force, they would have
opened around Lady Day!

Incidentally, regular readers of this column will know
that I am by no means averse to trying out those things 1
describe which are supposed to be edible. The results have
been variable. Apparently, the leaves of the May-flower
have a hot taste, like watercress, and are good in
sandwiches and salads. I may try them — but it seems such
a pity to pick such an attractive plant.

and maidens

Happy Wanderer
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Shoe Repairs Dry Cleaning Alterations
Haberdashery Knitting Yarns

Village Yarns

Now at Occasions,
23¢ Wood Lane, Sonning Common
0118 9723358

PIANO TUNING
over 25 years experience
MARTIN RYLEY
0118 950 0332

Member of
the Association of
Blind Piano Tuners

15 YEARS EXPERIENCE

ox W

% REFLEXDLDEY
Mrs. LESLIE MAYNERD TIDHA MRQA. RCCA

THE OAK HOUSE CLINIC, 80 WOODCOTE RD.,
CAVERSHAM RG4 7EX

Treatment especially suitable for:
Headaches / Migraines
Muscular Tension
Stress Related Problems
Tel: 0118 947 6067

Vouchers available

Local Conservation
Group News

Recently, econet conservation volunteers were at
Caversham Court to repair and lay a hedge around the
wildlife area on the allotments there, and earlier in the
month were cutting willow from the beds along Napier Rd
in Kings Meadow for various projects such as local willow
weavers, the RISC garden and some school gardens.
Mapledurham playing fields friends continued their
work opening up the Chazey Road footpath.

Clayfield Copse Friends asked local botanist Tina Gower
to lead the bluebell and woodland flower walk on 18th
April and are planning an early morning event for
International Dawn Chorus day on 2nd May.

See www.econetreading.org.uk for information on all
groups.

National Bean Pole Week 17-25 April

An event promoted by Small Woods Association.
Conservation groups in the Reading area have had
permission from Reading Parks Department to coppice
hazel from certain areas in Reading’s woodlands as part of
their woodland management plans. These hazel wands
make excellent bean poles. [The groups are selling bundles
of 11 [approx 71t long] poles to raise money for their tools
fund. The bundles will be £5 each, and there could be pea
sticks as a by-product of the coppicing if required.]
Coppiced woodlands have been neglected during the last
century, so by reintroducing this traditional product and
traditional management we are rejuvenating the woodlands
which have been so neglected over the last 70 years,
opening them up to allow sunlight and warmth, a boost for
woodland flowers like bluebells, and insects such as
fritillary butterflies.

The poles are a sustainable product, they grow again
within six years or so and they are local. Support local
sustainable woodland management! Contact 0118 947
89820 to order and arrange collection.

More fascinating info on www.Coppice-Products.co.uk
Another date to note is 19 June when Water Fest and
Forbury Fever combine, and where local conservation
volunteers will be having a stall.

CAVERSHAM COURT UPDATI
Guided tour

Friends of Caversham Court Gardens’ volunteer guides will
be offering tours of the gardens on the first Sunday of each
month from May to October between 2.30 and 5.00pm (o
explain about the history of the gardens, the gazebo, the
vinery and the houses formerly on the site.

e The kiosk is open again in aid of local charities (Ways and
Means Trust, Women'’s Institute, League of Friends of the
Royal Berkshire Hospital and Duchess of Kent House charity)
on afternoons from Thursday to Sunday from 1pm to 5pm
and on Bank Holiday Mondays too. Enjoy their wonderful
cakes with tea and coffee.

What'’s new

A new steel structure has been erected which gives the
impression of the shape and style of the vinery greenhouse.
Plants will be grown over it to give some shade and shelter.

Friends of Caversham Court Gardens AGM.

24 March was a great evening for FCCG when the Mayor,
accompanied by the Mayoress, welcomed MP Rob Wilson,
and over 100 members and guests to the AGM.

The Mayor said he regarded the re-opening of the refurbished
Caversham Court as the most significant event of his year in
office, so much so that he will be having it engraved on the
reverse of his link in the mayoral chain, following the
tradition established by his predecessors. He also said that he
would do everything in his power to maintain the funding for
Caversham Court so that it could be looked after to the
highest possible standards.

The business meeting was followed by a presentation from
Giles Pritchard, who was the historic buildings architect
responsible for the renovation of the structures in Caversham
Court. He talked about how they had worked out what to do
with the causeway, combining information from old maps
and modern survey techniques with the help of computer
aided design. He described the detective work involved in
working out the shape of the vinery greenhouse, starting with
traces of a gutter in an unexpected place. He showed how it
had become clear that the old Tudor striped house had not
been completely demolished in the nineteenth century but
had been covered with new rendering to make it look like
gothic stonework.

Looking for a really unusual gift
for a special occasion?

Why not have a family tree researched?

THAMES VALLEY ANCESTRY

Experienced, accredited Genealogist offers
professional help and advice Reasonable rates
and friendly service

Ring Ken Wheeler on 0118 9474719
or email kiw@thamesvalleyancestry.co.uk
or visit www.thamesvalleyancestry.co.uk

ipeanaiist: Derid mupsey smyest o » pemresse.
csmpiTizry: way an & Castittonal rarsl setmy’’

BARN GIFT SHOP
THE SAXON MAZE

DISPLAY GARDENS
DAISY’S COFFEE SHOP

i gt et Fanmiing, Csmamay, BG4 3190
] Tl OREER R ARTAD iy s~ OB WIZ R
w7, by wiasii Romm: B Sgm

P
(%)

JENNINGS

of Caversham

Retail at
ST MARTIN'S PRECINCT, CAVERSHAM
Tel: Reading 947 5939
FOR THE BEST IN YOUR
HOME MEATS & FREEZER
REQUIREMENTS
Catering Division
26 PROSPECT STREET, CAVERSHAM
Tel: Reading 947 1528/947 5172
Fax: 0118 946 1380
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Steve Daniels

Painting and Decorating
25 years experience
City and Guilds qualified
For a professional job and free quote ring:
Home: 0118 961 3218
Mobile: 0791 710 6164

Caversham Osteopathic Clinic
Richard Weatherall BSc OST

REGISTERED OSTEOPATH

Treating many conditions

For more information or to book an appointment

0118 947 5775
07885 454 092

[ Property Consu!tants

George Chilvers and Nige! Price

0118 947 4600

NETLEY LANDSCAPES

Established 1986

Garden design and construction
Hugh Netley, NDLC
PATIOS, FENCING, NATURAL STONEWORK,
WALLING, PLANTING, SHRUB AND TREE
CLEARANCE, WATER FEATURES, ETC, ETC.
FREE ESTIMATES

Phone 9461701

HOR MAINTENANCE

Your Local Roofing Company

©0® .t
‘ s oo HomePro

ALL TYPES OF ROOFING

Tl 0118 963 9456
or freephone 0800 169 2361

co.uk couk Basedin Henley |
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CLUBS

Emmer Green
Townswomen’s Guild

The AGM of the Emmer Green Townswomen’s Guild took place
in March and a working committee was elected. Marion Cooper
and Jean Perrin retired from the committee and were warmly
thanked for very many years of work and service to the Guild. We
look forward to what looks to be a busy year and an extremely
interesting and varied programme of speakers. Our finances are
in good shape and owing to members’ efforts and generosity we
are able to donate over £460 to The Alexander Devine Children’s
Charity.

After tea and delicious cakes the evening proceeded with
quizzes and a raffle, with members having the opportunity to
catch up with all the news after a difficult start to 2010, both
weather and healthwise. We were delighted to welcome back
Hilda Russell after a hip replacement operation and are in
constant touch with those several members still recovering from
operations or with continuing health problems.

With the improving weather we look forward to our next
meeting on Tuesday 11th May, 7.30pm at St Barnabas Church
Hall, Emmer Green when Bill Port will tell us the history of the
Kenton Theatre in Henley. There will be a plant sale and all ladies
are welcome to join us.

Rosehill WI

Members met for the AGM at the March meeting. President Mrs
Brenda Caborn opened the meeting with the sad news that Mrs
Dorothy Gillings had died in February. Although Mrs Gillings had
not been able to attend meetings for some time owing to ill health
she was a very long serving member and will be especially
remembered for her beautiful craft work. Our presidents also
wear the silver president’s badge that she very kindly donated to
Rosehill. Brenda then carried on with the letters and
announcements and Mrs Margaret Pyle read the minutes and
report in the absence of the secretary Mrs Margaret Seal. Margaret
Pyle the treasurer then presented the Financial report and told
members our finances were in a very healthy state. The walkers
enjoyed some interesting walks and lunches, and the scrabble
group had very nice social afternoons. The knitters made 39
blankets, 66 bonnets and 85 cardigans for Buscot Premature Baby
ward at the RBH, the Tea and Chat afternoons were also enjoyed.
Brenda then thanked committee members for their help and
support and non-committee members who very willingly give
their help, and above all a thank you went to members for
continuing to support the WI. There being no nominations for
president or committee members, Mrs Brenda Caborn and the
committee were re elected. A light hearted quiz was entered into
and was enjoyed with a cup of tea and a raffle brought the
meeting to a close.

The next meeting will be the resolutions put forward by
National Wl on 6 May as usual at St Barnabas Church Hall Emmer
Green at 2 p.m. Visitors are always welcome

St Peter’s Wives Group

At the March meeting Jacqueline Kavanagh gave a talk on the
BBC Written Archives, which are held at BBC Caversham Park.
They constitute the working papers of the organisation from 1922
to the 1980s and are one of the most important sources for the
study of British society and culture in the twentieth century.

Jacqueline took us from the very beginning of the BBC, when it
was a commercial company selling radio sets, through its first
charter in 1927, with John Reith as its first Director General, and
the many other facets of the organisation, not least major research
and development, radio and television programmes, overseas
broadcasting, web sites, etc. All of these activities generate
documents, which have to be filed and archived. BBC
Monitoring, also at Caversham Park, listens in to the broadcasts of
other countries. 3

Jacqueline brought with her a number of items from the
archives, including copies of speeches by Winston Churchill and
Neville Chamberlain’s speech on the outbreak of the Second
World War. Also included was a copy of the front page of the first
edition of Radio Times in1923, the rules of conduct for the Dick
Barton series, Alistair Cooke’s ‘Letter from America’ and many
others.

Jacqueline also gave us a very interesting history of Caversham
Park, from medieval times to the present. She was such an
interesting  speaker and her depth of knowledge so

* comprehensive that we could have listened to her for much

longer.
Our next meeting will be at Church House on Tuesday, 18 May

at 8.00pm when we will be holding a plant exchange.
New members always welcome.

Caversham Afternoon
Townswomen’s Guild

In March, Caversham Afternoon Townwomen’s Guild held their
Annual General Meeting and successfully elected a full
committee.

During the meeting the Chairman and Secretary reviewed a
successful and happy year with interesting and varied talks and
activities such as the craft group. New members had also been
welcomed. Members had attended the Berkshire Federation

_events, ie Guy Fawkes lunch, an outing to the Tower of London

and the Christmas celebration. In spite of inclement weather, a
garden party was held in August, to which members of other
Guilds and Federations were invited. 2009 ended with a
Christmas lunch and also a Christmas tea party. After the business
side of the AGM, members, including two visitors, enjoyed a quiz.

On a sad note members learned of the death of Mrs Carole
Cotterell who died at the beginning of March. Mrs Cotterell was
a new member and she will be sadly missed.

Caversham Afternoon Guild meets every third Thursday at 2pm
at Caversham Baptist Hall, South Street, Caversham and visitors
will be warmly welcomed.

Caversham WI

The annual meeting brought members and two visitors together.
After the normal WI business, the formal proceedings included
the presentation and adoption of the financial statement. The
president, Miss Cameron, gave her report on the previous year's
activities. Existing committee members were re-elected except
for Mrs Doreen Stallwood who has resigned. Mrs Mary Lewis was
elected to take her place. The election for president resulted in
Miss M Cameron continuing in the position.

After tea, a bring and buy raised some funds and the evening
ended with a green quiz. Mrs Doreen Beard was the winner with
100% correct.

Caversham & Chiltern Flower Club

On Wednesday 12th May, Caversham & Chiltern Flower Club
is holding a demonstration by Jackie Eyre entitled “Summer
Medley”. Jackie is a National Demonstrator and the evening
promises to be a great event, starting at 7.30pm, doors opening at
6.45pm. A £2 supplement for members, and an entrance fee of
£6.50 for visitors, will be necessary to cover the extra costs of a
National Demonstrator. As usual, there will be a book stall, and
plants and refreshments will be available. For further details

‘contact Berna Macdonald on 0118 947 7400.

Caversham
Horticultural Society

Caversham Horticultural Society is holding two events in May
to which all are invited.

Do you have gaps in your borders due to plants failing to
survive this last winter, or do you just need some more plants in
the garden? Why not come to the Spring Plant Sale on Saturday
15th May between 10.00 — 11.30am and purchase plants at
ridiculously cheap prices. The sale will be held at the Oakley
Road allotments near the society’s trading shed which will also be
open for members to purchase composts and other gardening
sundries. Non members who wish to join the society will be able
to do so at the plant sale and make use of the trading shed.

Our second event is the May talk when Brian Davis will give an -

illustrated talk entitled “Madeira - a plant paradise”. Brian Davis
is a frequent visitor to the island so he is very familiar with the
huge range of plants to be found on this beautiful island. This talk
will be held at the usual venue, Caversham Primary School,
Hemdean Road on Wednesday 20th May at 7.45pm.

Caversham Arts Trail

An eclectic mix of Caversham Artists and Makers will be
showing their work over a two weekend event at selected
Caversham venues on May 8th & 9th and 15th & 16th.

A unique and varied collection of Ceramics, Sculpture,
Woodwork and Paintings along with Photography, Glasswork,
Decoupage and jewellery to tantalize all tastes and every pocket!

Step the trail in the spring sunshine between the hours of 11 am
and 5 pm.

For further details of Artists and Venues please view our
website: www.cavershamartstrail.co.uk

ALND
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CAVERSHAM HEATH

GOLF CLUB

|

| A warm and welcoming atmosphere awaits you at

‘l Caversham Heath Golf Club. With beautiful views

\ and comfortable surroundings our facilities are
perfect for any occasion

Caversham Heath Golf Club
Chazey Heath, Mapledurham
Office: 0118 947 8600
Email: info@cavershamgolf.co.uk

Website: www.cavershamgolf.co.uk

“AF. JONES ||J R McCARDLE
MASTER MASTER MASONS
MASONS

Fine Memorials in
Marble, Stone and
Craftsmen in Stone Granite

Restoration and all

BEDFORD RD other masonry -
READING undertaken
Telephone

0118 957 3537 READING 926 2362

TOMALIN & SON

Funeral Directors

A Family Owned Funeral Service

Tel: (01491) 573370

ANDERSON HOUSE, 38 READING ROAD,
HENLEY-ON-THAMES, OXON, RG9 1AG

Golden Charter & Help the Aged
PRE-PAID FUNERAL PLANS

A BWALKER

& SON LIMITED

FUNERAL DIRECTORS. EST.1826

The leading independent family funeral
directors and monumental masons. Proudly
senving Caversham and the area through

e generations.

* 24 Hour assistance
Modem and traditional options
Compelitive and transparent cosls*
Full accredited in-house masonry service
Funeral flowers by telephone and on-line
Client Parking

Reading 0118 957 3650
Henley-on-Thames 01491 413 434
Also Branches in Bracknell and Wokingham
www.abwalker.co.uk

GoldT‘.n Charter

uneral Plans

Cyril H. Lovegrove

Funeral Directors
Memorial Consultants
Personal Funeral Plans

58 Briants Avenue
Caversham
Tel: 0118 946 1393
(24 Hrs)

21 School Road
Tilehurst
Tel: 0118 945 2103
(24 Hrs)

As your local Funeral Directors
we will do ALL we can to help.

P FOR PERSONAL SERVICE =
PLEASE CONTACT CAROL OR JOHN Dignity’
R Part of Dignity

Funeral Service

ELIZABETH PATRICIA FIELD
(1926-2010)

Elizabeth was born in Birmingham on July 1st 1926 and lived in
Hall Green. At the age of three she met Bevan Field, who was born
on 5 March in the same year, and maintained a relationship with
him all his life. During her teenage years she was a regular
worshipper at St Agatha’s in Sparkbrook, a noted Anglo-Catholic
Church. She maintained her High Church convictions all her life.

When she was 18 she went up to Somerville College to read
Greats. It was wartime when Oxford was a very different place.
There were few men undergraduates and some Colleges had let
rooms to nurses and others involved in the war effort. A fellow
undergraduate was Margaret Roberts whom she knew because she
was in the same part of the college but did not like! Margaret
Roberts was, of course, to become Margaret Thatcher! Elizabeth
graduated in 1948 and went to Homerton College in Cambridge for
her teacher’s diploma.

She taught for a time at Warwick Grammar School for Girls before
returning to Birmingham to teach at Edgbaston High School for
Girls. While there she married Bevan at St James’s Church in
Edgbaston on 23 August 1958. Bevan would take her to church but
never went inside again after their wedding. On Sundays, after
church, they would go out into the countryside for long walks.

In 1961 Bevan, an accountant, was appointed to a post in
Reading, and they moved into rented property in Mortimer.
Elizabeth applied for and gained the post of Classics mistress at the
Abbey School in Reading. When they could afford to move they
moved north of the Thames to Caversham. There they remained and
Elizabeth still occupied their house there when she died.

Elizabeth retired from her teaching post in 1986 and looked
forward to a long and happy retirement. This was not to be as Bevan
died when he was 61, after having had to retire at 57 from ill-health.
Elizabeth threw herself into a maze of activities concerned with her
local church and numerous other things. She became secretary of
the PCC at St Andrew’s Church where she served at the altar. At the
time of her death she was local secretary to the Guild of Servants of
the Sanctuary. She was also a member of the Deanery Synod. She
was an enthusiastic and much loved tour guide for Mapledurham
House. .

She maintained her classical connections through the Classical
Association, taking a whole range of students and teaching young

students Greek and Latin up to her final year. A local clergyman, _

who before ordination was an airline pilot, remembers the patience
and enthusiasm with which she tried to teach him the rudiments of
Greek and Latin. One of her students was given a lesson in Greek in
her hospital ward in early 2009.

Her high church connections took her to Rome on more than one
occasion and she was proud of the fact that she saw John Paul II
making his last public appearance at a window of the Vatican. She
was also a Companion of the Anglican Community of the
Resurrection at Mirfield which she visited when she could. Fr
Nicolas of the Community said following her death on 13 February,
I hope she is praying for us, as we pray for her’. Her funeral took
place in March, on her beloved Bevan’s birthday, at St Andrew’s, in
a church filled with former pupils and many friends from her
various activities.

Mark Pargetter
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Girls are Best!

Professional lady decorator available
for painting & paperhanging

Over 20 years experience
in all aspect of interior work

Clean tidy workmanship guaranteed

Call Fiona for free estimate
0118 954 5485 / 07875 029597
fifimacl@virginmedia.com

www.paintmyplaceuk.com

Kentwood gazden. Sewvices

Have your Garden maintained
Weekly ~ Fortnightly ~ Monthly
Neglected Gardens cleared
For free advice and estimates
call Kevin on
0118 967 8840 or 07980 915944
Fencing Hedge-cutting

Turfing Patios

15TBERKSHIRE ROOFING

Roofing Specialists,
General Building, Painting, Decorating
& All Property Repairs, Free Estimates
No Job Too Small

Find us in the Yellow Pages

J. Long
26 Gosbrook Road, Caversham, Reading, Berks. RG4 8BS
Tel: 0118 954 3363 or 0118 970 0529

Caversham Heights
Dental Practice

25A Kidmore Road, Caversham, Reading, RG4 7LR

0118 9474848

[

Quality private dental care for all the family
Modem Cosmetic & Preventative Dentistry

Experienced Hygienists, Teeth Whitening

Easy access and parking

THE PAINTING & DECORATING COMPANY

Quality workmanship
City & Guilds qualified
Excellent references

Paul Mason
0118 961 3406 ¢ 07887 835571

Steepa

Bathrooms g Tiles

Complete Design & Installation

Service
Or
Supply Only

Fully Equipped Showroom
7 Reading Road Henley-on-Thames

Oxon RG9 1AB

01491 411990
www.steepalbathrooms@aol.com

J. P. MOTORS

* MoT while you wait (by appointment)
* Servicing by top mechanics
* Bodywork, any job undertaken

* Collection and delivery service can
be arranged

Call us today for first class persohal
service

Tel: 947 7377 — 24 hour Ansafone

J.P. MOTORS

TILBURY CLOSE, CHILTERN ROAD
CAVERSHAM, READING RG4 0JF




underperform or even fail by having a Specialist Power Flush with our

BOILER REPLACEMENT
SPECIALIST

« All Gas Work Undertaken * Servicing
« Landlord Safety Certificates * Central Heating
Remove years of sludge which causes your heating system to

state of the art Magnetic System.

PEPPARD HEATING & PLUMBING
07956 566317 / 0118 9545478 / 01491 699158
for free quote

B. MENDES F.C.A.

ONLINE CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS
Visit www bridgemanmendesandco.co.uk and discover our professional
and inexpensive services
Comment/Advice also on
Tax traps for unsuspecting taxpayers; Details of tax allowance;
key HMRC dates and more
Local visits a speciality in the Caversham area
Phone 0118 946 2462
E mail: bmendes@ntlworld.com

Property Maintenance & General Building
Loft insulations/Boarding out
Painting/Small Plumbing repairs
Garden work — Walls/Paving/Decking
Roofing & Fascia/Gutter/Downpipe repairs
35+ years experience. No job too small
Competitive rates —10% OAP Discount
Contact: 0118 939 1923 / 07838 437626
paulS6shepherd@hotmail.com

NEED A RELIABLE
WINDOW CLEANER?

Call Garry @ L\BEL

« 10 years experience  Interior and Exterior Cleaning
» Velux and Conservatory Roof Cleaning using Reach & Wash System
« Fully Insured and Police checked
0118 9475696
07974 089978

67 Woodcote Way, Caversham Heights, Berkshire RG4 7HL

e 1

Cunc End Workshops, Canc End House, Canc: nd, Oxon. RGH 9iiH
Telephone: O118 947 2258 Mobile 07921 251%

Email janc_sustin@ativorid.com

- 4 - ul «
Samples, New or Pre-owned N\
we've got the dress for you! ﬁ ]

b a0
Visits to our READING @‘

showroom are by appointment only.

S P
Days, evenings & weekends available. q&\.

0118948 38 38

AMY’S CLEARANCE
SERVICE

The alternative to skip hire
Ill Clear It! Load It! And Tip It!

AMY’S CHIMNEY SWEEP
AMY’S GUTTER CLEANING SERVICE
AMY’S TREE PRUNING SERVICE
AMY’S FENCE ERECTING SERVICE

NEW!
WHEELIE BIN OVERFLOWING?
WE REMOVE EXCESS DOMESTIC
WASTE - BAGS PROVIDED

Tel: 0118 947 3560
Mobile: 07778 340444

*REGISTERED WASTE CARRIER*
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Gardiners @)

Established 1968

The Employment Business for Nurses and Healthcare Assistants

For over 35 years we have suacasfuffy provided
nurses and carers to clients in their own fiomes.

Please contact us for a brochure about our nursing services
(0118) 947 6666

10 Church Street, Caversham, READING RG4 8DZ

m Noble Chauffeur Service.co.uk

13 Geoffreyson Road, Caversham Heights RG4 7HS

Be driven in comfort
Airports « Weddings ° Special occasions
Local reliable service

Office: 0118 947 0504

Ray Noble Mobile: 07793 214 385
Proprietor Email: rayjnoble@hotmail.com

AR.FLOWER

Property Maintenance — General
Repairs — All Types of Decorating
Undertaken — Kitchens, Woodwork

FREE ESTIMATES

14 Woodcote Way, Caversham
Phone 947 5846

LIFE IN OLD CAVERSHAM
by Mary Kift
A revised edition
£8.99
Now available at
THE WENDY HOUSE and WORDPLAY
in
Prospect Street, Caversham

APEX TILING

Ceramic Wall and Floor Tiling undertaken
Quality Friendly Service
Fully Insured
For a FREE Quotation
Please call Neil

Tel: 0118 946 4063
Mob: 07786 306226

ini Carpet Fitter
’ga\_/_er‘sham Clinic
25 Prospect Street, Caversham, Berks, RG4 81B specialist with 30 years
«

0118 948 2999 g g0
Chiropody/Podiatry, Reflexology undeﬂapypefc_ iy -

Reiki & Seichem Healing & Teaching * Reasonable rates
Homeopathy
Indian Head Massage.
Hopi Ear Candles, Hypnotherapy, Lymphatic Drainage,
Aromatherapy
Evelyn Burt. State Registered Chiropodist

» Fitting Service only if required
* Can supply samples in the
comfort of your own home
Call Peter on:
0118 943 1836 or 0796 797 6642
Email: cserfalvi.family@virgin.net

PC Problems?

Give me a ring!

For
PC Upgrades, PC Repairs, New PCs
Reasonable Prices & Friendly Service

Ring Phil Blackburn (PB Computer Services)
on Reading (0118) 947 9395

GIRLS ON TAP
Ladies who Plumb

-

e Your problem is ours
* Small repairs a speciality
Call Janet Reading 07952 668959

Josey & Paynter Health Products
Independent Distibutor ofForever Living Products
@ Antique Restorations @ Aloe Vera Products
for Health r Wellbeing

@ Furniture Repairs
@ French Polishing

@ Leather Tops

@ Insurance Work

@ Natural Ingredients
@ Can be Used on
Animals
4 Business Opportunity
Call Dennis on

0118 984 3911 0118 982 1288

FIREPLACE
MAGIC

45 Prospect Street, Caversham, Reading

STOVES & FIREPLACE SALES
CCTV Chimney Inspections

Design and installation also available

Tel: 0118 946 3060
www.fireplacemagic.com

D.J. WAREHAM

General Builder
Alterations — Extensions
Loft Conversions

Free Estimates
Local References
Emmer Green 0118 972 1354

PHILIP BAKER & (C°
Independent estate agents since 1992
The green shoots of
recovery are finally here.
But they need careful
nurturing.

Put yourself in the safe hands of
Philip Baker & Co, Caversham’s longest
serving and most professional estate agency
and experience the difference.

We are successful because we are buoyant, pro
active and out to succeed, whatever the market.

18 Bridge Street Caversham Reading RG4 8AA

Telephone 0118 946 4606

email info@philipbaker.co.uk
www.philipbaker.co.uk

./ ARUM TREE SURGEONS

W TREE WITH OVER 20 YEARS
1D
SERVICES | “retose

e Tree removal, tree pruning ®
» Trees supplied and planted e
* Hedge work e
e Stump Grinding ®
FULLY INSURED, NPTC QUALIFIED

Tel/Fax: 0118 971 2224
Mobile: 07876 232282

CALL NOW FOR A FREE
QUOTATION
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